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Overview
Two popular policies for fostering electricity from renewable energy sources (RES-E) are FIT (feed-in tariffs) and
RPS (renewable portfolio standards). Under FIT, prices are first determined by a regulatory agency and then, the
quantity of RES-E is determined through market processes. RES-E producers supply RES-E as long as their marginal
costs are less than the FITs, which are guaranteed by the government. Under RPS, the quantity of RES-E is first
determined by a regulatory agency, and then, the price of RES-E is determined through market processes. The
government first allocates a required portion of RES-E to power suppliers. Subsequently, certificates (renewable
energy certificates: RECs) are issued for all RES-E produced. Therefore, power suppliers can fulfill their allocation
by producing it themselves or by purchasing RECs from other RES-E suppliers.
South Korea introduced an FIT scheme in 2002 and replaced it with an RPS scheme in 2012. This study examines
the FIT and RPS experiences of South Korea, in particular, current key issues of the RPS. South Korea’s experience
with both the FIT and RPS over the past decade makes for an interesting case study.

Methods
This study is based on data analysis of RES-E markets of South Korea as well as on interviews with RES-E
suppliers, and power suppliers. In particular, it focus on policy design issues regarding technology competition and
distribution of market risks under the RPS in South Korea.

Results
This study found out the following results. First, to prevent excess profits given to non-marginal technologies (lowcost RES-E), a banding or set-aside scheme is needed for the RPS. The ratio of multipliers in a banding scheme must
be proportional to the generation cost of each technology, less the average electricity price. Rent-seeking behaviors
are highly probable in a decision process of banding ratios. The South Korean experience confirms that multipliers in
the banding scheme have been key elements in determining winners in the RES-E market. Therefore, it is criticallyi
important to have a fair rule for determining bandiang ratio of RECs. Second, set-aside for Solar PV was terminated
in 2016 as cost gaps between Solar PV and othe RES-Es was narroewed down. The REC market seems to be
stabilized quickly after the termination of Solar PV set-aside. Third, one of drawnbacks for RPS is that there is a
high market risk for RES-E suppliers, especially for small RES-E suppliers. There are ongoing discussions on new
maket rules to reduce market risks of RES-E suppliers. In addition, there is still a strong argument that the FIT,
which had been replaced by the RPS in 2012, need to be re-installed especially for small RES-E suppliers. This study
compare vaious options to reduce market risks of RES-E suppliers in the RES-E market of South Korea.

Conclusions
FIT and RPS are two most popular policies for fostering electricity from RES-E. This study compares experiences of
FIT and RPS and discusses current policy design issues of the RPS in South Korea. It discusses alternative design
issues of the banding scheme for a fair competition among renewable energy technologies. In addition, it also
compares varios options to reduce market risks of RES-E supppliers under the RPS. These new policy designs are
important for a smooth transition into renewable energy technologies in the electricity market of South Korea
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